CENTURYLINK
1600 7th Avenue, Room 1506
Seattle, Washington  98191
(206) 345-1574

Lisa A. Anderl
Senior Associate General Counsel
Regulatory Law 

June 15, 2016

Via e-mail and
US Mail

[bookmark: _GoBack]
Mr. Steven King, Executive Director and Secretary
Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW
P.O. Box 47250
Olympia, WA  98504-7250

Re:	Docket No. UT-160196
		Rulemaking to Consider Amending, Adopting, and Repealing Certain Rules in WAC 480-120
		Request for Extension of Time

[bookmark: Dear]Dear Mr. King:

CenturyLink hereby asks that the deadline for filing comments in this docket be extended from June 20 to July 5, 2016.  CenturyLink further requests that the adoption hearing on July 12 be extended for at least one week to allow sufficient time between the receipt of comments and the adoption hearing, and further due to the undersigned being out of town on July 12 on family matters.  

The extension of time for filing comments is necessary because CenturyLink has not yet received all of the information requested from Staff as to the data used to support the need for the out-of-service rule at issue in this docket.  CenturyLink received over 500 pages of data last week, and expects to receive a significant and likely comparable amount of additional data today or later this week.  

CenturyLink needs time to review the data after it is provided, and believes that the new deadlines will be sufficient, assuming the data is provided this week.  Staff does not oppose CenturyLink’s request.  The other commenting parties in this docket have been contacted and are also copied on this letter.  

Sincerely,


Lisa A. Anderl

Cc:  	Sally Brown, AAG
Richard Finnigan, WITA
	George Baker Thomson, Frontier		
